
160 Convent Avenue 

New York, NY 10031 

 

January 29, 2019 

 

Ms. Stephanie Jean-Stern 

160 Convent Avenue 

New York, NY 10031 

 

Dear Ms. Stephanie Jean-Stern: 

 

My name is Danny Weng, I’m a freshman and currently majoring in Electrical 

Engineering. I recently join EWB, Engineers Without Borders club in CCNY. As a kid I always 

like tinkering around with circuital. I was always fascinated about it and hoped that one day I 

was able to design motherboards etc. That’s why I wanted to study engineering and use the skills 

in the real world. City College was my first pick when I was filling out my college applications 

because I wasn’t the type to live in dorms but most importantly it has a good engineering school. 

Also, my guidance counselor from high school recommended the school it you were interested at 

engineering. After college, securing a good job is probably the most important thing to me. My 

family worked hard to provide things for me. I’m grateful for them and paying them back is the 

least I can do.  

 

Reading and writing is always not a strong part for me. I was an ELA student and 

although I don’t like reading or writing, I must suck it up and get the job done. Because without 

read or writing your probably not going to get anywhere in life. Reading and writing in the 

engineering field is very vital. Engineers relies on communications and information to do there 

job probably. And without the basics such as reading and writing, you are not going to get the 

job done efficiently. By the end of the semester I hope to strengthen my source use practices, 

practice my usage of various resources, and hopefully enhance my strategies for reading, 

drafting, revising, editing, and self-assessment. Some of the engineering topics that I would like 

to research on it bridge collapse, high horse power in cars, and composite materials.  

 

Sincerely,   

 

 

Danny Weng                                                                                      


